
 

 

 

 

 

9 March 2020  

 WM Project Number: 19037-A 

Our Ref: JC19037-A 090320_Ltr_JW 

Email: john@bluewatercg.com.au 

 

Mr John Weil 

MULGOA EXCAVATIONS PTY LTD 

C/O Blue Water Consulting Group  

PO Box 61 

VINCENTIA NSW 2540 

 

 

 

Dear John 

Re: 25 Martin Road Badgerys Creek - Revised Proposal 

Wilkinson Murray conducted a Noise Impact Assessment (NIA) for the proposed Resource Recovery 

Facility at 25 Martin Road, Badgerys Creek (Wilkinson Murray Report No. 13351-DD Version A, dated 

February 2019).  This report considered a revised project enclosing the facility in a shed and it was 

assumed that the existing Hebel fences on the northern, southern and eastern sides of the site are to 

remain.  No barrier was proposed on the western side of the boundary as the building provided sufficient 

shielding to the closest residential receivers on Lawson Road. 

Council has requested that the design be amended to install earth mounds in lieu of the existing acoustic 

walls along the Martin Road and Lawson Road frontages. The proposed amendments are shown in the 

attached drawings.  The earth mound on the Martin Road frontage matches the existing acoustic wall 

height. For Lawson Road, there was no requirement for an acoustic wall, however an earth mound is 

proposed for aesthetics and visual screening. The side boundaries (north and south) do not change. 

Wilkinson Murray has reviewed the proposed amendments shown in the attached drawings, namely the 

proposed earth mounds on Martin Road and Lawson Road.  It is considered that the amended design 

will achieve the required noise attenuation as out lined in our previous report. 

I trust this information is sufficient. Please contact us if you have any further queries. 

Yours faithfully 

WILKINSON MURRAY 

 

 
 

John Wassermann 

Director 

 












